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BUILDING UPDATES
We now have 3 construction sites up and running in Mbale! Progress on them all has been incredible this month and we have 
some brilliant photos to share with you showing their development.

SITE 1 - THE IT CENTRE
Construction on the Information and Technology Centre is making excellent progress. 
The carpenters that were trained on our Economic Development project have been 
working hard on the roof structure, completing it just a few days ago. 

Now the roof is on, 
brickwork is being 
continued on both the 
internal and external 
walls, showcasing the 
beautiful aesthetics of 
the building. It's really 
taking shape now and 
we can begin to see what 
it will look like once it's 
finished. 
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SITE 2 - THE 
ADMIN BLOCK
Our second construction project is the 
Administration Block on the Namatala 
Secondary School site. Work is being 
carried out around the area that will 
become the entrance. 

SITE 3 - THE CLASSROOM BLOCK
The third construction site is the ground works for what will become the classroom 
block of Namatala Secondary School. This is a very exciting project as it has a 
foundation footprint that is far bigger than the whole of the Maternity Centre!

These photos show just how complex the earthworks have been. An enormous 
amount of soil has been moved to dig the deep excavations for the foundations. 

Spotlight is run entirely by volunteers, so over 95p of every £1 you 
donate goes directly to our projects in Uganda. 

With Gift Aid, this increases to over £1.21! 

Continued on p3
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Keep up to date
Please LIKE us on Facebook and 

FOLLOW us on Twitter to keep up to 
date on all our news

We are always looking for  
new volunteers

If you would like to get involved 
please email enquries@hsoa.org.uk

Site 3 - The Classroom Block 
Continued from p2 col 3

The 8-Classroom Block will be a three storey high building, so the iron gauge used 
needed to be extremely tough and had to be ordered in specially.  

A huge well done must go to the contractor and his team for their exceptional work 
and relentless effort in laying these foundations. Even the wheelbarrow has put in 
some good shifts!

TOGETHER 

WE CAN 

TRANSFORM 

LIVES
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Amongst all the construction work this month, we were also involved at a local level in 
the Ugandan National Sanitation Week. The theme was 'Sanitation and Hygiene for All' 
- something we strongly believe in. 

Our Community Health Promoters (CHPs) happily participated in the cleaning of Mbale 
City, which gave them a great opportunity to engage with local residents about the 
importance of good hygiene and sanitation in reducing disease.  

NATIONAL SANITATION AND WATER DAY
During the week, our team of CHPs were 
awarded a certificate of recognition by 
the Ministry of Health for their tireless 
work in this area. This is an amazing 
honour and a wonderful recognition of all 
their hard work. 

Philip Lee 
Harvey Photos
Many of the incredible photos in 

this months newsletter were taken 
by Philip Lee Harvey, who has given 

his professional time for free. We 
are enormously grateful to him for 
capturing these powerful images so 
that we can share them with you. 

Thank you Phil.

https://www.philipleeharvey.com/


